
U.S. Federal Register Update: June 4 – June 8, 2018 
 
The U.S. Federal Register Update contains summaries of entries in the U.S. Federal Register that may be of particular 
interest to the standards and conformity assessment community. This update is provided on a weekly basis by ANSI as a 
service to its members as part of the Institute’s e-newsletter, What’s New? 
 
Resubmission of Petition To Mandate a Uniform Labeling Method for Traction of Floor Coverings, Floor Coverings With 

Coatings, and Treated Floor Coverings; Request for Comments 

Published 6/6/2018 
Reference ANSI     
The U.S. Consumer Product Safety Commission (CPSC) received a resubmitted petition from the National Floor Safety 
Institute (petitioner or NFSI), requesting that the agency require manufacturers of floor coverings and coatings to label their 
products and provide point of purchase information regarding slip-resistance, using the American National Standards 
Institute (ANSI) B101.5-2014 Standard Guide for Uniform Labeling Method for Identifying the Dynamic Coefficient of 
Friction (Traction) of Floor Coverings, Floor Coverings with Coatings, and Treated Floor Coverings (ANSI B101.5). The 
Commission invites written comments concerning this petition. Submit comments by August 6, 2018. 
  
Food and Drug Administration Modernization Act of 1997: Modifications to the List of Recognized Standards, Recognition 

List Number: 049 

Published 6/7/2018 
Reference ANSI, AAMI, ASTM, IEC, ISO, NEMA, UL     
The Food and Drug Administration (FDA or Agency) is announcing a publication containing modifications the Agency is 
making to the list of standards FDA recognizes for use in premarket reviews (FDA Recognized Consensus Standards). This 
publication, entitled “Modifications to the List of Recognized Standards, Recognition List Number: 049” (Recognition List 
Number: 049), will assist manufacturers who elect to declare conformity with consensus standards to meet certain 
requirements for medical devices. These modifications to the list of recognized standards are applicable June 7, 2018. 
  
Takes of Marine Mammals Incidental to Specified Activities; Taking Marine Mammals Incidental to Marine Site 

Characterization Surveys off of Delaware 

Published 6/7/2018 
Reference ANSI, ISO     
In accordance with the regulations implementing the Marine Mammal Protection Act (MMPA) as amended, notification is 
hereby given that NMFS has issued an incidental harassment authorization (IHA) to Garden State Offshore Energy, LLC 
(GSOE), to incidentally harass, by Level B harassment only, marine mammals during marine site characterization surveys off 
the coast of Delaware as part of the Skipjack Wind Project in the area of the Commercial Lease of Submerged Lands for 
Renewable Energy Development on the Outer Continental Shelf (OCS-A 0482) and along potential submarine cable routes 
to a landfall location in Maryland or Delaware. This Authorization is valid for one year from the date of issuance. 
  
Takes of Marine Mammals Incidental to Specified Activities; Taking Marine Mammals Incidental to Demolition and Reuse 

of the Original East Span of the San Francisco-Oakland Bay Bridge 

Published 6/5/2018 
Reference ANSI     
In accordance with the regulations implementing the Marine Mammal Protection Act (MMPA) as amended, notification is 
hereby given that NMFS has issued an incidental harassment authorization (IHA) to the California Department of 
Transportation (Caltrans) to incidentally harass, by Level B harassment only, marine mammals during the dismantling and 
reuse of the original East Span of the San Francisco-Oakland Bay Bridge (SFOBB) in the San Francisco Bay (SFB). This 
Authorization is applicable from May 24, 2018 to May 23, 2019. 
  
Notice of Petition for Waiver of AHT Cooling Systems GmbH and AHT Cooling Systems USA Inc. From the Department of 

Energy Commercial Refrigerator, Freezer, and Refrigerator-Freezer Test Procedures and Notice of Grant of Interim 

Waiver 

Published 6/4/2018 
Reference ASHRAE     
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This document announces receipt of and publishes a petition for waiver from AHT Cooling Systems GmbH and AHT Cooling 
Systems USA Inc. (“AHT”), seeking a waiver from the U.S. Department of Energy (“DOE”) test procedure used for 
determining the energy consumption of commercial refrigerators, freezers, and refrigerator-freezers (collectively 
“commercial refrigeration equipment”). AHT seeks to use an alternate test procedure to address issues involved in testing 
twenty-four commercial freezer basic models, identified by AHT as part of its petition, that do not have a defrost cycle 
when the units are operated in freezer mode. (AHT states that the specified units can operate as a freezer, ice-cream 
freezer, and refrigerator.) AHT seeks to test and rate the specified basic models using an alternate test procedure to 
account for the lack of any defrost cycles or defrost capability when the units are operated in freezer mode. This notice 
announces that DOE grants AHT an interim waiver from the DOE's commercial refrigeration equipment test procedure for 
the specified basic models, subject to use of the alternate test procedure as set forth in the Interim Waiver Order. DOE 
solicits comments, data, and information concerning AHT's petition and its suggested alternate test procedure to inform its 
final decision on AHT's waiver request. Written comments and information are requested and will be accepted on or 
before July 5, 2018. 
  
Biweekly Notice; Applications and Amendments to Facility Operating Licenses and Combined Licenses Involving No 

Significant Hazards Considerations 

Published 6/5/2018 
Reference ASME     
Pursuant to Section 189a.(2) of the Atomic Energy Act of 1954, as amended (the Act), the U.S. Nuclear Regulatory 
Commission (NRC) is publishing this regular biweekly notice. The Act requires the Commission to publish notice of any 
amendments issued, or proposed to be issued, and grants the Commission the authority to issue and make immediately 
effective any amendment to an operating license or combined license, as applicable, upon a determination by the 
Commission that such amendment involves no significant hazards consideration, notwithstanding the pendency before the 
Commission of a request for a hearing from any person. 
 
This biweekly notice includes all notices of amendments issued, or proposed to be issued, from May 8, 2018, to May 21, 
2018. The last biweekly notice was published on May 22, 2018. Comments must be filed by July 5, 2018. A request for a 
hearing must be filed by August 6, 2018. 
  
Stainless Steel Flanges From the People's Republic of China: Countervailing Duty Order 

Published 6/5/2018 
Reference ASME, ASTM     
Based on affirmative final determinations by the Department of Commerce (Commerce) and the International Trade 
Commission (ITC), Commerce is issuing the countervailing duty (CVD) order stainless steel flanges from the People's 
Republic of China (China). Applicable June 5, 2018. 
  
Guidelines for Evaluating the Effects of Light-Water Reactor Water Environments in Fatigue Analyses of Metal 

Components 

Published 6/5/2018 
Reference ASME     
The U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission (NRC) is issuing Revision 1 to Regulatory Guide (RG) 1.207, “Guidelines for 
Evaluating the Effects of Light-Water Reactor Water Environments in Fatigue Analyses of Metal Components.” This RG 
describes methods and procedures that the staff of the NRC considers acceptable for use in determining the acceptable 
fatigue lives of components evaluated by a cumulative usage factor calculation in accordance with the fatigue design 
provisions in Section III, “Rules for Construction of Nuclear Power Plant Components,” of the American Society of 
Mechanical Engineers Boiler and Pressure Vessel Code to account for the effects of light-water reactor water environments. 
Revision 1 to RG 1.207 is available on June 5, 2018. 
  
Safety Standard for Non-Full-Size Baby Cribs 

Published 6/6/2018 
Reference ASTM     
In accordance with section 104(b) of the Consumer Product Safety Improvement Act of 2008 (CPSIA), also known as the 
Danny Keysar Child Product Safety Notification Act, the U.S. Consumer Product Safety Commission (CPSC), in December 
2010, published a consumer product safety standard for non-full-size baby cribs (NFS cribs). The standard incorporated by 
reference the applicable ASTM voluntary standard, with several modifications. The CPSIA sets forth a process for updating 
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standards that the Commission has issued under the authority of section 104(b) of the CPSIA. In accordance with that 
process, we are publishing this direct final rule, revising the CPSC's standard for NFS cribs to incorporate by reference a 
more recent version of the applicable ASTM standard. The rule is effective on September 10, 2018, unless we receive 
significant adverse comment by July 6, 2018. If we receive timely significant adverse comments, we will publish 
notification in the Federal Register, withdrawing this direct final rule before its effective date. The incorporation by 
reference of the publication listed in this rule is approved by the Director of the Federal Register as of September 10, 
2018. 
  
Multistakeholder Process on Promoting Software Component Transparency 

Published 6/7/2018 
Reference ISO     
The National Telecommunications and Information Administration (NTIA) will convene meetings of a multistakeholder 
process on promoting software component transparency. This Notice announces the first meeting, which is scheduled for 
July 19, 2018. The meeting will be held on July 19, 2018, from 10:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m., Eastern Daylight Time. 
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